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Subject: Comments for Planning Application 15/00837/OUT

Planning Application comments have been made. A summary of the comments is provided below.
Comments were submitted at 2:41 PM on 10 Apr 2017 from Dr Patricia Clissold.
	Application Summary

	Address:
	Part Land On The North East Side Of Gavray Drive Bicester 

	Proposal:
	OUTLINE - Residential development of up to 180 dwellings to include affordable housing, public open space, localised land remodelling, compensatory flood storage and structural planting 

	Case Officer:
	Matthew Parry 

	Click for further information


	Customer Details

	Name:
	Dr Patricia Clissold

	
	

	Address:
	10 Woodpecker Close, Bicester, Oxfordshire OX26 6WY


	Comments Details

	Commenter Type:
	Neighbour

	Stance:
	Customer objects to the Planning Application

	Reasons for comment:
	

	Comments:
	I wish to add further comments on biodiversity offsetting as used by the developers.
On further perusal I quote from the Warwickshire biodiversity offsetting guidance pdf: As per National and Local policy, sites of high ecological value such as county important Local Wildlife Sites and nationally important Sites of Special Scientific Interest should be protected within the planning process and therefore development may not be appropriate in these areas. As a result biodiversity offsetting should not be used on these sites except as a very last resort.
The guide (08903340.pdf) says that the first step is to use the Biodiversity Impact Assessment calculator, into which all parcels of habitat within the development boundary should be entered, in addition to any parcels within adjacent site ownership which may be used as part of the onsite mitigation package and any habitats which may be indirectly impacted by development, such as offsite habitats. This habitat is the LWS, Gavray meadows reported on in 08889531.pdf. It seems that the developer is trying to say that there will be no loss in biodiversity in development on the west side (08889525.pdf). This is self-evident as now there is just a field regularly ploughed and one hedge left. The developer has assessed the Gavray Meadows (east side) so that it may be included IN the mitigation package for the west side. The east side assessment results in very high values for habitats (19.74) as opposed to the west side (2.90). Results are on page 9 of each pdf.
The linear features assessment scores (second step) do not tally. On the east side there is a linear (for hedges) biodiversity value of 23.68 whereas on the west side it is only 2.54. Yet, the respective linear biodiversity scores are 5.14 and 3.24. There are no hedgerows left on their latest plan (08902146.pdf). They must have included hedgerows in Gavray Drive cut by Oxford County Council and ones on the opposite bank of Langford Brook inside the LWS in their offsetting calculations.
I still do not understand what the developers are trying to achieve here. Gavray Meadows is a valuable wildlife site which the developers have owned for the last 10 years. Comparative offsetting cannot be used to allow them to escape their duties to conserve it for posterity.


